
Bowles report 2020-2021 

 

After a very trying start to 2020, bowlers could return to the green in June 2020 much to everyone’s 

delight. 

The format was club tabs in with strict Covid 19 protocols being followed, and the flag competition 

to start in 2022.  

After a slow start to 2020 the club did manage to increase the membership by 4 players with 3 being 

novices. 

Our club flag was flying at half-mast for a few months in 2021 with the passing of Sydney Adams, 

Tony Zymes and Berenice Mchelm who was a well-respected member of the club. 

The club decided to start a barefoot bowls league on Fridays with the aim to attract new members 

to the club and introduce revenue to bar and restaurant. The league was concluded with a round 

robin competition with prizes being sponsored by the Oval Café, great fun was had by all over the 

months of competition. 

The Western Province pairs championship could go ahead as per the instruction from bowls SA with 

RBC entering 2 pairs teams into the competition. Both pairs did not make it past the first round. 

Western Provinces Novices competition was the next to get the green light with RBC putting 2 guys 

into the competition, neither made it to the semifinals. 

Western Province organized a power trips competition in which our side won their section 

Our internal club singles competition was won by Maurise Rust and the trips by Scott Macleod 

Smith, Greg Blow and Steve Alt with the help of Neil Gillett  

Our green has been heaped with praise after less than 2 years, it is outperforming most greens in the 

Western Cape, well done to Ross and his team for a fantastic effort. 

Thanks 

Kind Regards 

Scott Macleod Smith 

 

  

 

 

 

 


